Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee 

August 12, 2009

Via Videoconference – OCM BOCES

3:30 p.m.

Present:
Darby O’Brien (Utica Public Library) Board President; Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer (Mid-York); Lois Lemmer (Kirkland Town Library); Paul Pflanz; Penelope Klein (CLRC liaison)
Darby O’Brien called the meeting to order at 3:40 p.m.
Approval of minutes:

· Minutes from the meeting on May 14, 2009 were approved as written. M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

Financial Reports:

· Jeff reviewed the afternoon’s Finance Committee meeting for the committee.   There being no questions, the committee recommended that the check and deposit registers and the financial reports be sent to the Board for approval.  M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

Executive Director’s Report:
· The report was distributed prior to the meeting.  Penelope invited questions or comments but there were none.
Old Business:
· TIAA-CREF
· The question of CLRC’s liabilities regarding a part-time employee has been resolved.  The payment of the 9% employer match has been made for 2008-2009; the funds came partially from the DHP grant, and also from operating funds.

· Two eligible part-time employees opted to receive the 9% employer match.

· Penelope has received all the Board signatures necessary to sign the new plan.  She has contacted the attorney on how to proceed.

· CLRC filed its IRS 5500 form before deadline.

New Business:
· Audit
· Penelope and Courtney explained that the audit went without difficulty.  Some minor issues were noted by the auditors and have already been resolved.

· Courtney explained that the auditors would like us to represent some of our grant funds differently on our statements.  There is a question of how to represent grants fund revenue against expenditures.

· Continuing Education Policy
· Penelope presented an updated policy that will published on the CLRC Web site.  The committee approved the policy, and recommended that it be sent to the Board for approval.  M(Pflanz)/S/Approved unanimously.

· Annual Meeting – Basket Raffle
· On the recommendation of the Annual Meeting Committee, Penelope explained that each Board member will be asked to seek basket donations for the 2009 Annual Meeting.  She clarified that gift certificates will work well, too!
· Approval of Board Agenda – August 19, 2009

· (Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Adjournment

· (Lemmer)/S/Approved unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein

Executive Director
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